SS1 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes  
Date:

November 18, 2016 
Attendees:
Dennis & Katie Brown



Bill Messieri



Jane Ralph



Will Reed (conference call participant)
Topics discussed:


2017 budget


Bylaw amendment


Winter maintenance planning


Future expense planning
Discussions & Decisions:
· 2017 Budget Proposal:  Denny presented the 2017 budget plan noting a $10 decrease in monthly assessments (from $400 to $390 per unit per month), the removal of landscaping special assessments, and some minor line item adjustments.  After a brief review and discussion, the budget was approved.    
Action:  Budget approved by vote

· Bylaw Amendment: New NH State regulations required some changes to condominium association bylaws.  These new laws impacted all condo associations statewide.  Denny summarized the new regulations pertaining to the timing of owner announcements, mandatory quarterly Board of Director meetings, the timing of minute notifications, and the need to formally have owner approval of annual budgets.  

Action:  Amendment changes were voted and approved.

· Winter Maintenance:  There was a brief discussion on the upcoming winter and a reminder on moving cars to the upper lot to assist snow removal and to park “to the right” of the utility pole in the lower lot to enable snow plows to have unrestricted access.  As before, Belle Terre will only shovel stairs and walkways when there is over 2 inches of snow fall.  
Action:  Bill and Denny will again act as winter watchdogs for decks and walkways.

· Future Expense Planning:  Bill reviewed the 10-year expense plan noting the three and six year staining cycle will need attention next year to insure sufficient funds are available for staining in 2018.  The Board will also take steps next year to contact It Takes 2 for upcoming carpentry work and on-going inspections
Action:  Bill to contact Terry at Belle Terre and request an updated staining cost estimate for expense planning purposes.









Submitted:  Bill Messieri
